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Importance: High

Dear Committee Secretary Education, Employment, Training and Skills Committee,

As a homeschooling parent of a child with disabilities, I am deeply disappointed by the
proposed changes to homeschooling legislation. For many children with disabilities and
neurodivergences, homeschooling is not just a choice but a necessity—an opportunity to
create an environment where they can thrive at their own pace and in their own unique
way.

My family has been through so much stress & trauma from public school experiences. We
attempted distance education with Riverside Christain College for almost 2 years, which
put too much pressure & stress on us all.

Since mid last year, we started homecshooling using my curriculum, and I see my son is
starting to heal. He is starting to enjoy learning now. 
He loves that it is at his own pace and able to focus on his special interests. 

He finally is starting to improve from depression, self-harm, nightmares, and major tics (
resulting in body actions, facial expressions & making sounds involuntarily due to high
stress) and so many other concerning behaviours.

Please don't do this, dont allow this to happen.
I am a mother begging you, no!

It is disheartening to see a focus on making homeschooling more rigid rather than
addressing the systemic barriers that prevent many children with disabilities from
accessing quality education in mainstream schools. Instead of imposing restrictive
measures on homeschooling families, the committee's efforts would be better directed
towards making mainstream schools more accessible and inclusive for all students,
regardless of their abilities or differences.

Children with disabilities often face significant challenges in traditional school settings,
where rigid structures and standardized approaches may not accommodate their diverse
needs. Homeschooling provides a lifeline for these children, offering the flexibility and
personalized support they require to learn and grow in a safe and nurturing environment.

Rather than limiting the options available to families, we should be working to ensure that
all children have access to a range of educational opportunities that meet their individual
needs and preferences. This includes advocating for greater resources and support for
inclusive education practices within mainstream schools, as well as providing alternative
options like homeschooling for those who require a more tailored approach.

In conclusion, I urge the committee to reconsider its approach to homeschooling
legislation and to prioritize the needs of children with disabilities and neurodivergences.

Thank you for considering my perspective.

Sincerely,



Samantha Jacobs

Homeschooling Parent of a Child with Disabilities
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Sent from my Android phone with mail.com Mail. Please excuse my brevity.




